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MEMORANDUM

DATE: 
January 26, 2015
TO: Laurie Stowell, Academic Senate Chair


FROM:
Kamel Haddad, Vice Provost
SUBJECT: QOTT Recommendation

In August 2014, The Quality Online Teaching Team (QOTT) was charged by me to “recommend to the Provost and to the Academic Senate whether or not a process should be developed at CSUSM to offer or to certify new or existing courses fully or partially online. In the case where a process for approval or certification is recommended, to outline the process” (see attached memorandum outlining charge). It was subsequently clarified that certification of instructors was to be considered as well as certification of courses. 

On November 4, 2014, QOTT submitted to me the report “Recommendations to Vice-Provost, Dr. Kamel Haddad, for Quality Online teaching and Learning”. I shared the report with the Academic Senate and the Provost. It is attached, and I have numerically labelled the bullet points in the Recommendations section.
As the Academic Senate readies to discuss the QOTT recommendations, please consider the following comments from me and Provost Oberem:

· We are generally supportive of the QOTT recommendations.
· We encourage the Academic Senate to consider a stronger form of item 1 as follows: “We recommend that faculty who teach online should be strongly encouraged to participate in online training and certification. We also recommend that the certification of courses for full or partial online delivery be mandatory, with allowances given to existing online or hybrid courses (grandfathering such courses is an option)”.
· While we support the concept of providing incentives to faculty for QOTT training, the ability to provide financial recognition (item 4.D) is dependent on available resources.  Even in face-to-face courses, faculty regularly reexamine and redesign their pedagogy, a task that can be very time-consuming.  It is not clear whether the work associated with moving to an online pedagogy is part of a faculty member’s normal workload or at what point it becomes additional duties that require additional compensation.
· The workload associated with the maximum enrollment in a course often depends on the pedagogy.  Even in a face-to-face course, the workload associated with a given enrollment cap might change, if the pedagogy is changed.  We believe that the present wording of item 8 is limiting and would suggest the following alternative wording:
“The course enrollment capacities for online courses should be set in such a way that the workload in teaching the course does not substantially exceed the workload of the comparable face-to-face course.”

· While we agree with the spirit of item 10, the selection of a vendor to deliver, train, and support online courses or programs is an administrative decision.  We are happy to consult with the faculty on such matters and take their recommendations into account in making a final decision.  We indeed support item 10A, but item 10B is in the purview of the Office of Academic Programs and would not be the responsibility of the Academic Senate.

· We note that since the submission of the QOTT report, CSUSM has been awarded a CO grant to implement the steps in item 11 (dates to be revised). These are underway.  
cc: 
Provost Oberem

Dr. Veronica Anover
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